2025 Status of Women Report Card

Women in Australia are diverse. educated and hardworking

Australian Government

Of all women in Australia:

- 3.8% are Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander¹
- 28.3% were born overseas²
- 48.5% have a parent born overseas³
- 29.2% are under the age of 25⁴



What's changed?

Australia is ranked 24th for gender equality internationally⁹

Australians are increasingly rejecting problematic beliefs about gender equality and Australians' understanding of violence against women has improved since 2013¹⁰

The proportion of women who had experienced violence in the last 12 months from an intimate partner decreased from 1.5% in 2012 to 0.9% in 2021-2211

- 3.9% of women had recently experienced emotional abuse in 2021–22, down from **4.7%** in 2012¹²
- 2.3% of women had recently experienced economic abuse in 2021-2213



Men are taking more parental leave; **17%** of primary carer parental leave is taken by men, up from **5%** in 2016–17¹⁴

68% of employers now offer paid parental leave, up from **48%** in 2015–16¹⁵



Use of paid childcare by couples with children under the age of 5 has significantly increased over the last 10 years; from **42%** in 2010–12, to 55.2% in 2021-2216

Women's workforce participation reached a record high of 63.5% in January 2025, compared to **58.6%** 10 years ago¹⁷





- 27.6% live in regional or remote Australia⁷
- 3.8% are estimated to identify as lesbian, gay, bisexual, or use a different term such as asexual, pansexual or queer⁸



Where are we now?

Gender-based violence

37 women were killed by a current or former intimate partner in 2024²⁶

Nearly one in 3 female victims of homicide in 2024 identified as First Nations²⁷



Women are **30-45%** more likely to experience high financial stress if they had experienced sexual violence than women of the same age who hadn't experienced violence²⁸

One in 2 women and one in 4 men working in retail have experienced sexual harassment, with young women under the age of 25 most likely to be targeted²⁹

Economic equality and security



When comparing full-time equivalent total remuneration of private sector employees, which includes superannuation, bonuses, overtime, other payments but excluding CEO remuneration, the average gender pay gap is 21.1%³⁰

90% of large private sector employers have a policy or strategy to support gender equality in the workplace³¹

41	

Leadership, representation and decision making

In the private sector, the CEO and head of business gender pay gap is 27.1%³²

In media, women make up 49% of the workforce, but hold only 30% of CEO roles³³

39% of women participate in cultural activities, such as visual arts, music, dance and craft, compared to 25% of men³⁴

First Nations women

New analysis shows that First Nations women have strong connections to family, community and culture:

• 98% are proud of their culture and of being Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander



• 76% recognise an area as a homeland or traditional country and of these, **29%** live on homeland or traditional country



In 2024, 63.6% of women held a non-school qualification and 36.9% held a bachelor degree or above, up from 57.4% and 27.6% in 2015¹⁹

Women make up only **39.6%** of full-time workers,

a small increase from **35.6%** 10 years ago¹⁸

The national gender pay gap is **11.9%**, down from a record-high of 18.6% 10 years ago²⁰

Between women and men retirees, the gap in average age at retirement has decreased from 8.4 years in 2012–13 to **4.7 years** in 2022–23. On average, women retire at 54.7 years and men retire at 59.4 years²¹



Between women and men, the superannuation gap has narrowed from 24.6% in 2014–15 to 21.3% in 2021–22²²

At the opening of the 47th parliament in 2022, **44%** of federal parliamentarians were women, up from **31%** at the opening of the 44th parliament in 2013²³

Women now hold **54.4%** of all Australian Government board positions, up from **39.1%** in 2015²⁴

On private sector boards, women's representation has increased from 23.7% in 2013-14 to 32% in 2023-2425



The leading causes of loss of healthy life for women are dementia, anxiety disorders, and back pain. For men, they are coronary heart disease, back pain, and suicide⁴⁰

Unpaid and paid care



On average, women do 32 hours of unpaid work and care a week, 9 hours more than men. Women do more unpaid work than men across all demographics and the share is highest for:



- women in a couple family with a child under 15 years (47 hours a week)
- women in the lowest guintile of household income (40 hours a week)
- single mothers (40 hours a week)³⁵

On average, First Nations women undertake 11.5 hours per day caring for others and/or caring for Country and culture. Unpaid care is often viewed as strength and something to be deeply valued³⁶

Health

Women are more likely to use health care services than men and are more likely to face higher healthcare costs over time37



4 in 5 Australian women aged 18–44 years have experienced chronic menstrual symptoms in the last 5 years and almost half have missed days of work or study as a result³⁸

> One in 4 women aged 45–64 years report that symptoms attributed to menopause make it hard to do daily activities³⁹



• 67% identify with a tribal group, language, clan, mission or regional group

• 46% are satisfied or very satisfied with the level of their own knowledge of culture

• 8% speak an Aboriginal language or a Torres Strait Islander language as their main language at home⁴¹

Endnotes

- 1 Australian Bureau of Statistics (ABS) (June 2021), *Estimates* of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Australians, ABS website, accessed 20 February 2025.
- ABS (2021), Country of birth of person (BPLP) by sex (SEXP) 2 [Census TableBuilder], accessed 11 January 2024.
- ABS (2021), Country of birth of parents (BPPP) by sex (SEXP) 3 [Census TableBuilder], accessed 11 January 2024
- ABS (June 2024), 'Population by age and sex national' 4 [data set], National, state and territory population, accessed 20 February 2025.
- ABS, National, state and territory population. 5
- ABS (2022), Disability, Ageing and Carers, Australia: Summary 6 of Findings, accessed 20 February 2025.
- ABS (2021), Remoteness area national (UR) (RAN UR) by sex 7 (SEXP) [Census TableBuilder], accessed 22 February 2024.
- ABS (2022), 'TABLE 2 Sexual orientation' [data set], Estimates 8 and characteristics of LGBTI+ populations in Australia, accessed 20 February 2025. These figures are based on experimental estimates and are subject to limitations and error due to sample size and non-sampling error. Questions about gender and sexuality can be sensitive and respondents may have chosen not to report being an LGB+ sexual orientation.
- 9 World Economic Forum (WEF) (2024), *Global gender gap report* 2024: Economy profiles, WEF website, accessed 8 January 2025.
- 10 Australia's National Research Organisation for Women's Safety (ANROWS) (2023), Quick Guide to the 2021 national community attitudes towards violence against women survey, ANROWS website, accessed 23 January 2025.
- 11 ABS (2021–22), Partner violence, ABS website, accessed 20 February 2025.
- 12 ABS, Partner violence.
- 13 ABS, Partner violence.
- 14 Workplace Gender Equality Agency (WGEA) (2024), Australia's gender equality scorecard 2023–24, WGEA website, accessed 14 January 2025; WGEA (2017), Australia's gender equality scorecard 2016-17, WGEA website, accessed 20 February 2025.
- 15 WGEA, Australia's gender equality scorecard 2023–24; WGEA (2016), Australia's gender equality scorecard 2015–16, WGEA website, accessed 21 February 2025.

- 16 R Wilkins, F Botha, I Laß and K Peyton (2024), *The Household*, Income and Labour Dynamics in Australia Survey: Selected Findings from Waves 1 to 22, Melbourne Institute of Applied Economic & Social Research, The University of Melbourne.
- 17 ABS (January 2025), Labour force, Australia, ABS website, accessed 20 February 2025.
- 18 ABS (January 2025), 'Labour force status by Sex, Australia -Trend, Seasonally adjusted and Original' [data set], Labour force, Australia, ABS website, accessed 20 February 2025.
- 19 ABS (May 2024), '14: With a non-school gualification, by age by sex, 2015 to 2024, Table 26' [data set], Education and work, Australia, ABS website, accessed 20 February 2025; ABS (May 2024), '19: With highest non-school gualification at bachelor degree level or above, by age by sex, 2015 to 2024, Table 35' [data set], *Education* and work, Australia, ABS website, accessed 20 February 2025.
- 20 ABS (November 2024), 'Table 2. Average weekly earnings, Australia (dollars) - seasonally adjusted [data set], Average weekly earnings, Australia, ABS website, accessed 20 February 2025.
- 21 ABS (2022–23), 'Table 2. Retirement and Intentions Time series. May 1980 to 2022-23' [data set], Retirement and Retirement Intentions, Australia, accessed 21 February 2025.
- 22 Australian Taxation Office (ATO) (2024), Taxation statistics 2021-22, Snapshot - Table 5 [data set], data.gov.au, accessed 5 March 2025.
- 23 Parliamentary Library (n.d.), Gender composition in each Parliament, Department of Parliamentary Services website, accessed 21 February 2025.
- 24 Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet (PM&C) (2025), Gender balance on Australian Government boards, PM&C website, accessed 28 January 2025.
- 25 WGEA (2015), Australia's gender equality scorecard 2014–15, WGEA website, accessed 5 March 2025; WGEA, Australia's gender equality scorecard 2023-24.
- 26 Australian Institute of Criminology (AIC) (2025), Homicide in Australia, AIC website, accessed 10 February 2025. The AIC data covers cleared incidents of homicide perpetrated against a female by a male or female current or former intimate partner, drawn from state and territory police data. There are many other measures of the number of women killed by violence and femicide in Australia, which may be much broader.

- 27 AIC, Homicide in Australia.

- 21 February 2025.
- accessed 21 February 2025.
- accessed 21 January 2025.
- accessed 28 January 2025.

- website, accessed 24 February 2025.
- and over and present at interview.

28 Australian Institute of Health and Welfare (AIHW) (2024), Family, domestic and sexual violence: Economic and financial impacts, AIHW website, accessed 23 January 2025.

29 ANROWS (2024), "Just another day in retail": Understanding and addressing workplace sexual harassment in the Australian retail industry, ANROWS website, accessed 24 February 2025.

30 WGEA, Australia's gender equality scorecard 2023-24.

31 WGEA, Australia's gender equality scorecard 2023-24.

32 WGEA, Australia's gender equality scorecard 2023-24.

33 L Risse (2025), Women in the media in Australia: A statistical portrait, Report prepared for Women in Media, accessed

34 ABS (2021–22), Cultural and creative activities, ABS website,

35 ABS (2020–21), How Australians Use Their Time, ABS Website,

36 E Klein, J Hunt, Z Staines, Y Dinku, C Brown, K Glynn-Braun and M Yap (2023), Caring about Care (Commissioned Report No. 7/2023), Centre for Indigenous Policy Research, Australian National University, accessed 23 January 2025.

37 S Duckett, A Stobart and L Lin (2022), Not so universal: How to reduce out-of-pocket healthcare payments, Grattan Institute,

38 Jean Hailes for Women's Health (2024), *Bothersome periods* experienced by Australian women aged 18 to 44 years, Jean Hailes Foundation, accessed 28 January 2025.

39 Jean Hailes for Women's Health (2023), *The impact of symptoms* attributed to menopause by Australian women, Jean Hailes Foundation, accessed 27 February 2025.

40 AIHW (2024), Australian burden of disease study 2024, AIHW

41 ABS (2022–23), National Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Health Survey, custom data. Proportion of females aged 18 years